

PRESIDENT: Dave Rock 330-530-4866 VICE PRESIDENT: Roger Vandergriff 330-219-4049 TREASURER: Dan Mackiewicz 330-219-5795 SECRETARY: Lori Hineman 330-876-0334 FIELD MARSHAL: John McCarty 330-369-1052 SAFETY: Vaughn Craver 330-469-9428

Meetings are held monthly on the second Wednesday of every month at 7:00 p.m. From October through April, the location is the Cortland Post Office, 307 South High Street, Cortland, OH 44410. From May through September, meetings are held at the club field. Direct all correspondence to club president.

FLYING FIELD IS THE ERNIE HALL MEMORIAL STRIP, EVERETT HULL RD. (ACROSS FROM TRUMBULL COUNTY FAIRGROUNDS, OFF BAZETTA RD.) FIELD IS CLOSED DURING THE TRUMBULL COUNTY FAIR.

FLYING HOURS: MONDAY THRU SATURDAY: 9:00 AM TILL DUSK SUNDAY: 1:00 PM TILL DUSK

NOTE: ELECTRICS CAN FLY ON SUNDAY FROM 9:00 A.M. TILL DUSK

FLYING RULES: YOU MUST HAVE A CURRENT FAA AND AMA MEMBERSHIP. YOU MUST FOLLOW FAA AND AMA RULES. ALL FLYING IS TO BE DONE NORTH OF THE FLIGHT LINE. STARTING OF ENGINES IS TO BE DONE IN PILOT AREA OF THE READY BOX.

GUEST: UPON PROOF OF VALID AMA MEMBERSHIP, GUEST MAY FLY IF ACCOMPANIED BY FAA MEMBER, ON LIMITED OCCASIONS PRIOR TO APPLYING FOR FAA MEMBERSHIP.

LOCATION: **MEETING MINUTES:** August 8, 2012 Club Field Called to Order@ 07:00 PM **Total Members:** 72 Officers Present: 4 **Total Attendance: 15 Members Present:** 11

President: Thanks to everyone who helped with the Fun Fly. We really appreciate the

> participation. An enclosure was built in the ceiling of the clubhouse, to store our club shelter. Thanks to Bob Beard for supervising the building of the box and making the first cut. Thanks to those who participated in putting it together.

Vice Pres.: **Nothing**

Secretary: Thomas Crawford, a previous Aeros member, has a bunch of equipment for sale. He

> is disabled and no longer able to fly. A list of what he has available has been sent to all club members. His address is 2016 Youll Street, Apt. 74, Niles, OH and email is

grandmacle@vahoo.com if you wish to contact him to see what he's got.

Treasurer: Report is attached. The report includes a recap of the profit from the 2012 August

Fun Fly. Great job, everyone.

Field **Nothing** Marshall:

Nothing

Page 1 of 2

Safety:

Unfinished Business

Winter meetings – at libraries, we can only book their room 4 times in a calendar year. Decision was made to have meetings at the club field from May through October, instead of September as the weather is usually not too bad in October. Then we can book at the local libraries from November through April and should be able to use 2 libraries and conform to only 4 meetings in a year.

We have some food left from our events this summer (4 packs hot dogs, 3 packs burgers, 4 cases of pop and 1 case of water). We can either have a covered dish dinner or we can sell it. Will discuss at September meeting.

New Business

Doug H. made a motion to change the by-laws to be able to fly at night with lights, until, say 10:00 p.m. We would have to specify that it must be a quiet model; a park flyer only maybe. We must be very cognizant of the fact that this is a residential area and we do not want to jeopardize our field. This was seconded by Jason W. In order to change the by-laws, we need to put in the newsletter, then vote at the next meeting. So, the motion was made, seconded, and passed and will be voted on at the September meeting. Lori will see what by-laws are filed at AMA for our club as Dave had some questions on some of the items. Follow-up after meeting: Lori confirmed that the current copy we are using is the copy filed with AMA.

Discussion to buy a portable grill to use at the field; it can be kept in the enclosure as well. Keith made a motion; Doug seconded and motion passed. We will wait and find one on sale; these grills can normally be bought for under \$100.

Discussed the events upcoming in August (War Birds in Alliance, Huck Fest, Jet Jam).

Reminder to put your name and phone number on all equipment, not just planes. We recently had a charger left at the field and it will make identifying the owner much easier. Thanks for your cooperation.

Reminder to take all your trash with you; do not leave at the field.

Show and Tell

Doug brought a Corsair, \$75 RTF, using 800 mah battery. Very nice...

50/50 Raffle Won By Nick, who donated back to the club. Total - \$12.

Closed: Motion to adjourn made at 7:32 p.m. by Jason; seconded by Roger; meeting adjourned.

Our next meeting will be Wednesday, September 12th at Club Field.